Blizzard Youth Hockey Association

December 15, 2021

Board Members Present: Ben Anderson, Nick Johnson, Matthew Randt, Cory McKnight, Mike Swanson, Wendy Holt, Mike Winberg, Stephanie Randt

Board Members Absent: Jason Nutter

Public: Monica Gunderson

Call to order: 6:34pm Meeting Minutes approved by Ben seconded by Cory approval by all, Agenda approved by all

President: Group has contacted Mike, about renting ice for New Years, same group that has rented every year. Mike will contact them and let them in. Kelly asked about getting Jerseys for the LTS to use for pictures, we will need to get them for her. Contacted by a LTS parent asking to rent ice to work on skating in additional to normal practice time. All association members are allowed to use open ice free of charge.

Vice President: Zam went down over the weekend, currently working on the issue: Blown pump motor. Waiting on part to come in and will be fixed. Estimate 10,000 roughly. Will need to get the summer maintenance completed before more issues arise.

Secretary/Treasurer: Discussion on refunding registration back to players that were unable to start hockey or that was injured within the first couple weeks and will be out remained of the season. Board approved. 50/50 tickets passed out to each level.

Discussion on refs- this year has been a challenge with finding refs for games and tournaments. We will be increasing pay to see if that helps.

Bremer Account: \$ 27,286.34

Community Bank Account: \$39,148.83

Old Business: Discussion on Volunteer sign up. How can we make it easier for families to sign up and volunteer, Suggestion was made to have a board up in rink that will clear list who is on the board, who you can reach out to if needed, etc. Mike will meet with the Mite parents to talk about what volunteering means, how they can help out and what the expectations are.

Apparel- all orders should be coming in by the 12/21. If anyone would like to order additional items, they will need to contact the store directly.

Pictures schedule for 1/09 for all levels expect LTs which will be 1/19. Anyone that has missed pictures or need retakes can come on 1/19.

Sign advertisement- Effective today, we will start a new billing cycle for sign advertisement, Jan 1st through the following season. This will allow bills to go out timely and be replaced on the off season.

Maintenance- Air ducts need to be cleaned out during the off season. Will research companies that will clean them. Dehumidifier needs to also be inspected during the office season to ensure it is working correctly.

Fundraisers- Gun raffle. April 23rd. Will start sending out early bird tickets. Will send in down payment for guns. 250 tickets will be sold this year just like last year.

Meeting adjourn 745pm Approved by Matt, seconded by Nick approved by all.